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NORTHAMPTON COUNTY 

REGULAR SESSION 

January 4, 2017 
 

Be It Remembered that the Board of Commissioners of Northampton County met on January 4, 

2017 with the following present:  Fannie Greene, Chester Deloatch, Geneva Faulkner, Charles 

Tyner and Robert Carter.  

 

Others Present:  Kimberly Turner, Scott McKellar, Leslie Edwards, Nathan Pearce, and Komita 

Hendricks 

 

Agenda Work Session:  

 

A work session was held to discuss today’s agenda items. Chairman Carter called upon County 

Manager Kimberly Turner for input. Ms. Turner requested to add under Tab #6- Item #3 for 

Bank Account Signatures and remove Item # 6 under Tab #8. Chairman Carter called upon 

Commissioners for input. Commissioner Tyner requested to add a closed session for purpose of 

G.S. 143-318.11(a) (6)-Personnel after Tab #12.  

 

Regular Session: 

 

Chairman Carter called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone, and announced when citizens 

could make comments. Commissioner Tyner gave the Invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance 

was recited. 

 

Approval of Regular Session Minutes for December 5, 2016: 

 

Commissioner Faulkner asked to add the addressing of 2 new commissioners by Mr. Albert 

Vann  to the minutes because of the response from Commissioner Tyner. 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Fannie Greene to approve the Regular 

Session Minutes for December 5, 2016 with adding the recommendation from Commissioner 

Faulkner.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Approval of Agenda for January 4, 2017: 

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the 

amended agenda for January 4, 2017.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Trillium Annual Report: 
 

Mr. Bland Baker, Trillium Northern Regional Director, appeared before the Board to provide an 

Annual Report from Trillium with a PowerPoint presentation.  
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Squire Acres: 

 

Mrs. Vivian King-Jackson, citizen, appeared before the Board to inquire about Board action in 

regards to Squire Acre Road. Mrs. King-Jackson provided information to Commissioner Tyner 

and Commissioner Faulkner about Squire Acre Road conditions. Mrs. King-Jackson asks what 

this Board is going to do about Squire Acre’s Road.  

 

Chairman Carter asked County Manager to provide the Board with an update. 

 

Ms. Kimberly Turner, County Manager, stated that this issue was brought to the Commissioners 

attention in the November meeting. Ms. Turner also provided the Commissioners with letter 

from the State Department of Transportation that listed the issue with Squire Road and funding 

needed to fix the road before they could take over the road. Ms. Turner stated one of the issues 

was the location of our water line that needs to be relocated whereby the Public Works Director 

did a cost estimate to relocate the water line which would cost approximately $68,000. Ms. 

Turner further stated that the county has found funding through Capital Reserve from the water 

department.  

 

Board Decision-Rezoning: 

 

Mr. William Flynn, Zoning Director, appeared before the Board to get a decision on the Re-

Zoning for Parcel # 0109977.  

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Geneva Faulkner to approve the 

Rezoning from AR1 to AR. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Mr. William Flynn, Zoning Director, appeared before the Board to request a Public Hearing date 

and time for a Special Use Permit.  

 

Chairman Carter asked the Clerk, Komita Hendricks, for a date and time. Ms. Hendricks gave 

the date and time of January 18, 2017 at 6:05 pm. 

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Charles Tyner to set the date and time of 

January 18, 2017 at 6:05 pm for a Public Hearing for a Special Use Permit.  Question Called:  

All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 
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Budget Amendments: 

 

Ms. Leslie Edwards, Finance Director, appeared before the Board to obtain approval of Budget 

Amendment #67 for Fiscal Year 2015-2016. 

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Chester Deloatch that Budget 

Amendment #67 be adopted.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Financial Report: 

 

Ms. Leslie Edwards, Finance Director, appeared before Board to provide a financial report for 

Northampton County’s Operating Budget for the period ending September 30, 2016. 

 

Bank Account Signatures: 

 

Ms. Leslie Edwards, Finance Director, appeared before the Board to obtain approval of a Bank 

Resolution for signature for Northampton County Central Depository bank account at Southern 

Bank. 

 

A motion was by Charles Tyner and seconded by Fannie Greene to approve Mr. Robert V. Carter 

as the second signatory on the Northampton County Central Depository Account #0240, and to 

allow the former Chairwoman to continue signing Central Depository accounts payable check 

until the new signature plates can be put in place. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  

Motion carried. 
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Appointment to HCCBG Committee: 

 

Mrs. Joslyn Debraux-Reagor, Aging Director, appeared before the Board to obtain approval of 

appointment of Brenda Lane, Peggy Cary, and Jean Storey to the HCCBG advisory committee.  

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Chester Deloatch to appoint Brenda 

Lane, Peggy Cary and Jean Storey to the HCCBG advisory committee. Question Called:  All 

present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Appointment to the NC Senior Tar Heel Legislator: 

 

Mrs. Joslyn Debraux-Reagor, Aging Director, appeared before the Board to obtain approval of 

the appointment of Clara Parker and Vivian Hunter, as an alternative to the Senior Tar Heel 

Legislator.   

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Chester Deloatch to appoint Clara Parker 

and Vivian Hunter to the Senior Tar Heel Legislator. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  

Motion carried. 
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Recyclable Shingle Disposal Agreement: 

 

Mr. Jason Morris, Public Works Director, appeared before the Board to obtain approval to enter 

into an agreement with Barnhill Contracting Company for the disposal of recyclable asphalt 

shingles. 

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the 

agreement with Barnhill Contracting Company for the disposal of recyclable asphalt shingles 

collected through the Northampton County Shingle Recycling Program.  Question Called:  All 

present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Solid Waste Tipping Fee Rate Change: 

 

Mr. Jason Morris, Public Works Director, appeared before the Board to obtain approval of an 

increase in tipping fee for acceptable shingles for the shingle recycling program. 

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the tipping 

fee of $25.00 per ton of acceptable shingles collected for the shingle recycling program to be 

effective immediately.  Question Called:  Yes (Commissioners Carter, Tyner, Deloatch, and 

Greene); no (Commissioner Faulkner).  Motion carried. 

 

Resolution for Local Water Supply Plan for 2015 Milwaukee Water Supply, Progressive 

Water Supply, and Lake Gaston Water Supply: 

 

Mr. Jason Morris, Public Works Director, appeared before the Board to obtain approval for 

adoption and execution of the resolutions for the Local Water Supply Plan for 2015 Northampton 

County Milwaukee Water Supply, Progressive Water Supply, and Lake Gaston Water Supply.  

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Fannie Greene to adopt the resolutions 

for the Local Water Supply Plan for the 2015 Northampton County Milwaukee Water Supply, 

Progressive Water Supply, and Lake Gaston Water Supply as required by NCGS 143-355(1).  

Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried  
 

Chairman Carter called for a 5 minute break. 
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Board of Health Appointments/Re-appointments: 

 

Mr. Andy Smith, Health Department Director, appeared before the Board for approval of the 

recommendation from the Board of Health to appoint/re-appoint Mrs. Ruth Moody and Mr. Scott 

Emory to the Board of Health. 

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Charles Tyner to approve the 

recommendation by the Board of Health to re-appoint Mrs. Ruth Moody and Mr. Scott Emory to 

the Board of Health. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 
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 Ad Valorem Tax Appeals: 

 

Mrs. Cathy Allen, Tax Administrator, appeared before the Board to obtain approval to release or 

refund Ad Valorem taxes in the amount of $1,388.30 on 6 appeals.  

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the request 

for release or refund of the Ad Valorem Tax appeals submitted herewith in the amounts and for 

the reasons stated on the listing. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Appeal of Allihan Farms by Alan Roye: 

 

Mrs. Cathy Allen, Tax Administrator, appeared before the Board to obtain action concerning the 

discoveries of farm equipment for Alan Roye. 

 

A motion was made by Geneva Faulkner and seconded by Fannie Greene to deny Mr. Roye’s 

appeal. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Appeal of Shaw Irrigation Supply: 

 

Mrs. Cathy Allen, Tax Administrator, appeared before the Board to obtain the action concerning 

the discoveries of business equipment for Shaw Irrigation Supply.  

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Geneva Faulkner to deny Mr. Shaw’s 

appeal. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

 

Appeal of Piggly Wiggly of Jackson: 

 

Mrs. Cathy Allen, Tax Administrator, appeared before the Board to obtain action regarding a 

request by Mr. Christopher Boone of a value adjustment on business equipment housed at the old 

Piggly Wiggly of Jackson.  

 

Mr. Timothy Boone, son of Jean C. Boone, appeared before the board to ask for a fair market 

value on equipment housed at the old Piggly Wiggly of Jackson. 

 

Chairman Carter asked if the Board would delay action on this matter so that Mr. Avery Davis 

can meet with Mr. Boone at the property for a reassessment and bring back to the Board for a 

decision at a later date.  

 

Motor Vehicle Refunds: 

 

Mrs. Cathy Allen, Tax Administrator, appeared before the Board to obtain approval to release or 

refund Ad Valorem taxes assessed in the amount of $1,328.07 on 31 appeals. 

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Fannie Greene that the motor vehicle 

refunds be approved as submitted. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 
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Voting Delegate for NCACC Legislative Goals Conference:  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Kimberly Turner, County Manager, appeared before the Board for a Voting Delegate 

Designation for the Legislative Goals Conference for January 12-13, 2017. Ms. Turner 

recommended Commissioner Fannie Greene as the Voting Delegate for NCACC Legislative 

Goals Conference. 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Charles Tyner to approve 

Commissioner Fannie Greene as the Voting Delegate for the Legislative Goals Conference. 

Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Approval of USDA Application for Old DSS Bldg. Renovation/Courthouse Security 

Improvement Project: 

 

Ms. Kimberly Turner, County Manager, appeared before the Board to obtain approval to submit 

a loan application to USDA for funding of the Old DSS Bldg. Renovation/Courthouse Security 

Improvement Project. 

 

A motion was made by Geneva Faulkner and seconded by Charles Tyner to separate the two 

projects. Question Called:  Yes (Commissioner Faulkner, Tyner, and Deloatch); no 

(Commissioners Carter, Greene).  Motion carried. 

 

Management Matters: 

 

Ms. Kimberly Turner, County Manager, appeared before the Board for post approval of 

agreement for Purchase and Sale of Real Property for Fineline Property, Woodland N.C. 

 

A motion was made by Geneva Faulkner and seconded by Charles Tyner to approve the 

acceptance of the real property for the purchase amount of $10. Question Called:  All present 

voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Ms. Kimberly Turner, County Manager, appeared before the Board to get approval that the two 

new Commissioners fill the vacant Board position of the two outgoing Commissioners.  

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and second by Fannie Greene that the new 

Commissioners fill the vacant Board position of the two outgoing Commissioners. Question 

Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Ms. Kimberly Turner, County Manager, appeared before the Board with an invitation from 

Halifax Community College to honor the college 50
th

 anniversary and honoring Dr. Ervin V. 

Griffin Sr. on his retirement. Ms. Turner stated the tickets are $75 each, $150 per couple and 

$1,000 for a table of 8.  
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A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Chester Deloatch to purchase a table for 

8 for $1,000 for this event. Question Called:  Yes (Commissioners Carter, Greene, and 

Deloatch); no (Commissioners Tyner, Faulkner).  Motion carried. 
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Citizens/Board Comments: 

 

Chairman Carter called for Citizens Comments. 

 

Ms. Ernestine Goldsberg, citizen, stated she is opposed to the reconstruction of the Old DSS 

building because the building is old. Ms. Goldsberg stated that if we take our time, we can build 

a new courthouse then the other departments could possibly go in there and save money in the 

long run. She also stated we are wasting taxpayers’ money and she is very displeased with the 

Board of Commissioners.  

 

Mr. Harald Price, citizen, stated that he is new to the community of Squire Acres and knows the 

condition of the road very well because of working on their farm and home for the past 2 years. 

He mentioned that there are wires exposed because the road has washed out. He stated about 7 

months ago he hired a contractor to fix the road and something needs to be down about Squire 

Acres Rd.  

 

Mr. Tony Burnette, citizen, stated he was touched by the gentleman’s information about Squire 

Acres Road. Mr. Burnette stated this is his first time hearing about Squire Acres Road and it’s 

been 20 years, we have done nothing to fix this issue. Mr. Burnette stated he wanted the county 

employees to know that he support them.  Mr. Burnette stated that we can make a decision to 

spend $2.6 million on Old DSS building and can’t pay $68,000 to fix a 20 year problem with 

Squire Acre Rd. just so we can have a pretty building. He stated we have a pretty building, the 

DSS building, if we were going to reconstruct the Old DSS building, why didn’t we keep them in 

the Old DSS building instead of building a new building. He stated “We have a problem”.  

 

Chairwoman Greene called for Board Comments. 

 

Commissioner Faulkner stated she respects and appreciates our county employees and wants 

them to be in a safe and caring environment, but also our citizens have a lot of needs. She also 

stated that if we work together with a long range plan of economic development, we will get 

everything we need plus, but we have to put our money and resources in proper places. She 

stated she will continue to vote her conscious and support what she feels is the best interest of the 

county.  

 

Commissioner Greene and Commissioner Deloatch had no comment. 

 

Commissioner Tyner thanked the citizens for electing him to this Board and stated that he is not 

a yes man. He stated, he is going to do all he can to make Northampton County all it can possibly 

be. This county has many needs, you heard some today and more is to come. He stated, he just 

wants to get the job done so we can serve our citizens because they deserve better and we are 

going to give them better.  

 

Chairman Carter stated, starting this year, he is going do something that has not been done in 20 

years since he was on this Board. He stated he will have a one hour informational session. 

Chairman Carter stated the first one is with Mr. Gary Brown, EDC Director, at the JW Faison 

Auditorium on January 10 at 6 pm. 
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A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Charles Tyner to recess regular 

session. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded Chester Deloatch by to enter in closed 

session for the purpose of G.S. 143-318.11 (a)(6)  . Question Called:  All present voting yes.  

Motion carried. 

 

 

 

 

       

Komita Hendricks, Clerk to the Board 

“r.m. 01-04-17” 


